
Paragraph for Board Memo: 

 

 

Mrs. Tiffany Douglass requested the following records:  

 

“• The total number of COVID-19 Quarantine Completion Acknowledgement and 

Release Statements sent to parents/guardians of students in close contact quarantine* 

between March 27 to May 6, 2021. AND The total number of COVID-19 Quarantine 

Completion Acknowledgement and Release Statements received by the District from 

those same individuals. 

• Total number of students quarantined due to close contact with a CoVid positive 

student at school between March 27 to current date for the following CUSD 304 schools: 

Geneva High School, Geneva Middle School North, Geneva Middle School South, 

Williamsburg Elementary School, Heartland Elementary School, Harrison Elementary 

School, Mill Creek Elementary School, Fabyan Elementary School, Western Avenue 

Middle School. (*The CoVid dashboard data overlaps from week to week and does not 

represent solely new close contact quarantine cases, so cannot be used to get an accurate 

total number of students quarantined between these dates.) 

The purpose of this inquiry is to gather data as to the number of students in close contact 

quarantine* who develop symptoms and/or test positive for CoVid-19 during their 14-day 

quarantine period.  This data is invaluable at the district, county, and state level for future 

development and implementation of informed best practices based on actual data. As 

such, alternatively, you may 

• provide the total number or percentage of students in close contact quarantine* 

who develop symptoms and the total number of students in close contact quarantine* 

who test positive for CoVid-19 during their 14-day quarantine period should the district 

have collected and analyzed that data. 

 

*close contact quarantine period being defined as the period of time a student has been 

required by the school to quarantine after being identified as a close contact to a CoVid 

positive case during in-person learning at school.” 

 

This FOIA request was received May 6, 2021, and responded to on May 20, 2021 (due to 5-day 

extension). It took six District employees a total of 13 hours 0 minutes ($568.17) to respond to 

this FOIA request. Total attorney time equaled 0 hours ($0). 


